Name: Curtis Thacker

Position Title: Manager of Ex Libris Products and Senior Software Developer

Institution: Brigham Young University

Ex Libris Products that your site licenses: Primo, Rosetta, Metalib, SFX, Verde and Digitool, PrimoCentral and bX.

The Princeton Review ranks the Harold B. Lee Library at Brigham Young University as the 3rd Best College Library in the US.  We serve more than 30,000 students on campus. The Lee Library provides support to several satellite libraries including the BYU Salt Lake Center, the BYU London Center and the BYU Jerusalem Center. The Lee Library also supports our sister libraries at BYU-Hawaii, BYU-Idaho, LDS Business College and the BYU Law School. All of these schools are licensed for Primo, Metalib, SFX, Verde, bX and Primo Central. Additionally, the Lee Library provides service to many students in the BYU Continuing Education Programs. All told, we service about 200,000 students all over the world.

I have a double bachelor’s in Computer Science and Applied Mathematics from BYU-Idaho and I am pursuing a master’s degree in Computer Science at BYU. I have worked in the library for four years and in my current position for three. As the Ex Libris Products manager I have intimate knowledge with all of these products, having been responsible for system administration and all custom development for most of our licensed products (Primo, Metalib, SFX, Verde, PrimoCentral, and bX). We are currently implementing Rosetta at BYU as well.

One of my major responsibilities is to sit on the CCLA (Consortium of Church Libraries and Archives) Systems Committee. CCLA includes the LDS Church History Library, the LDS Family History Library, and the aforementioned academic libraries. In this capacity I chair the Ex Libris Management Committee, which oversees all Ex Libris related activities, including direction, support and selection.

I have been involved with the Primo Product Working Group and have built working relationships with the leaders of that group. I have attended ELUNA three times and the two most recent editions of the Developer Meets Developer Meeting in Israel. The past two years I have been invited to present on our product implementation and customizations with Ex Libris at ALA. These experiences, plus the support we have received while making significant customizations to Primo, SFX and Metalib and making use of bX and PrimoCentral, have given me the opportunity to develop relationships with many Ex Libris personnel including product managers, support managers, developers and others.

I would have the enthusiastic support of my organization if I were elected to this post. I believe that my administrative experience at BYU and in CCLA, the relationships I have with Ex Libris and my familiarity with Ex Libris products would qualify me to serve well on the ELUNA Steering Committee.

Thank you for your consideration.

